

Dear Parents and Carers,

It's been another busy and exciting week here at St Just, full of learning, adventure, and new experiences.

Our Tater Du children were thrilled to receive brand new bikes this week - they have already been enjoying them in the hall and cant wait to get out in the fresh air. We cannot wait to see all the fun and active play ahead. Our newest intake have settled into school brilliantly!

The second half of our Year 6 class had their turn visiting the Tate this week. It was an inspiring day filled with creativity, imagination, and the chance to explore world -class art. We are so proud of how they represented our school during their trip.

I am sure you have seen our new leadership team on Facebook this week but in case you haven't: Thelo - Head Boy; Daniel - Deputy Head Boy; Amber - Head Girl; Abbie—Deputy Head Girl. Owen and Willow will also take up places as chairs of the School Council, led by Mr Matthews. They have already got stuck into their roles with energy and enthusiasm. You'll find a little introduction from each of them later in this newsletter.

We were delighted to welcome a special guest to our school this week —a teacher from Switzerland who joined us during her working holiday. She had a wonderful time getting to know our pupils and staff, and she commented on how warmly she was welcomed into our school community. It was fantastic cultural exchange for everyone involved.

Thank you to all pupils, staff, and families for making this week such a success. We will look forward to welcoming your children back into school on Monday.

Yours faithfully

Headteacher



STARS OF THE WEEK - Responsibility

TATER DU	Delilah—for settling so brilliantly into school life and showing kindness to her new friends.
LONGSHIP	Ula for showing great responsibility in all her learning, and always ready to learn and support others
ROUND ISLAND	Marnie B—for showing lots of responsibility for her learning, behaviour and the resources in school! Well done!
SEVENSTONES	Rupert—for having such a responsible attitude in all areas of his work during the start of year 3
BISHOP ROCK	Herbie, for showing responsibility in all his learning and making some fantastic, thoughtful contributions.
GODREVY	Jamie - For consistently showing responsibility in every aspect of your learning - Jamie, you are a star!
WOLF ROCK	Faith - For how she is taking responsibility for getting herself into a positive mindset to be ready to learn at the start of each day. Well done!

Lunchtime Legends

Ivy-Rose	Always behaving well at lunchtime
Faith	Being awesome every day!



Maths Wizards and English Experts

TATER DU	Maths: Louie—for being so patient and knowledgeable when carrying out Maths activities on the ipad with Mrs B this week	
	English: Finn—for his amazing concentration and participation in our phonics sessions this week	
LONGSHIP	Maths: Leighton—for great knowledge when counting groups of objects.	
	English: Finn—for great improvement in his handwriting this week	
ROUND ISLAND	Maths: Arnie has worked really hard during Maths this week—keep it up!	
	English: Henry has tried to be a lot more focused and independent this week—keep going!	
SEVENSTONES	Maths: Ellis—for making valuable contributions and really beginning to understand place value with 3 digits	
	English: Bella—for putting into practice the phonic sounds she is learning and having such good understanding of our text Fantastic Mr Fox	
BISHOP ROCK	Maths: Emilia—for working hard to get to grips with partitioning and representing numbers during place value	
	English: Bonnie—for writing some intriguing questions in her introduction about the Digestive System	
GODREVY	Maths: Georgiana—for making brilliant connections during our maths group discussions, quickly 10, 100. 1000. 10000 more or less than a number!	
	English: Lowenna—for writing some fantastic sentences that included brilliant use of pathetic fallacy! Well done	
WOLF ROCK	Maths: Millie was convinced she couldn't do her Maths—but once she had calmed, she used a logical approach and proved how successful she could be	
	English: Luke—When discussing our class text 'The Boy in the Tower', Luke referenced other children's ideas and explained how he had thoughts to build on them, demonstrating his ability to listen to and reflect on his peers.	





ATTENDANCE MATTERS!

THIS WEEK'S AMAZING ATTENDERS ARE:



Tater Du, Longships and Godrevy—100%



Sevenstones—99.6%



95.4%

ST JUST'S WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE % =

CURRENT NATIONAL ATTENDANCE ×=



Round Island -98.6%



98.2%

THE WORLD IS RUN BY THOSE WHO TURN UP.

ATTENDING SCHOOL EVERY DAY = 100% ATTENDANCE.

ATTENDING 4½ DAYS A WEEK = 90%ATTENDANCE = 4 WEEKS MISSED PER YEAR.

ATTENDING 4 DAYS A WEEK = 80% ATTENDANCE = MORE THAN HALF A TERM MISSED PER YEAR.

ATTENDING 3% Days each week = 70% attendance = more than a quarter of the school year missed.

AN AVERAGE ATTENDANCE OF 80% OR LESS ACROSS A CHILD'S SCHOOL CAREER ADDS UP TO MISSING A WHOLE 2 YEARS FROM SCHOOL.

BEING LATE FOR SCHOOL REDUCES LEARNING TIME.

IF YOUR CHILD IS 5 MINUTES LATE EVERY DAY THEY WILL MISS THREE DAYS OF LEARNING EACH YEAR IF YOUR CHILD IS 15 MINUTES LATE EVERY DAY THEY WILL MISS 2 WEEKS OF LEARNING EACH YEAR.

MAKE EVERY MINUTE COUNT!



Introducing our Head Boy and Head Girl...

Hi I am Thelo, and I am so happy that I was voted head boy. In year 5, I was voted in for school council, so I know the system well. I have set up a movie club during lunchtimes and we make short movies under the name Oink Productions. This is thanks to Mrs Trenoweth's support. I would also like to thank my parents for their support with applying and preparing for the head boy role.

In addition, I play table tennis and other sports both in and outside of school. A big part of my weekend is the two surf clubs I do on Saturday and Sunday. I look forward to a successful year!









Hi I'm Amber and I'm so happy to be head girl. I have wanted to have a role in this school for a while now, signing up for school council multiple times. I'd like to tell you a bit about myself. I LOVE to play sports in and out of school. I have been chosen to play for Cornwall football in St Austell and am now doing table tennis with Mr May on Mondays after school. I also do every cross country which are getting harder every year. My biggest obsession is dogs which is great because we have our school dog Bryher. As well as dogs I love my pets my Guinea pigs. I can't wait to get involved!





Deputy Head Boy and Girl...

The reason I wanted to be deputy head boy was because I have been in this school for six years and I have never had a chance to be school council so I thought this was my chance to be head boy or something. I'm friendly, kind, enthusiastic and all of our school values. I'm smart I like history, maths, music and art. If you didn't know my name it's Daniel May I like playing with the little ones and I be kind to them. And when kids are lonely I come to them and cheer them up because I know how that feels.



Hi my name is Abbie and I am in year 6. I am very proud to be deputy head girl. I play lots of sports including football and cricket which I travel a lot for, showing my dedication to these clubs and in supporting others.

Other sports I like, scooting in a skate park and try and get down as often as I can. After summer break, I came back I have had a boost with confidence and have now got a role in the school and that has made me and my family proud.









DIARY DATES SO FAR...

	EVERY TUESDAY	Y4 SWIMMING
	WEDNESDAY 24TH	CAPE OPEN DAY AND EVENING (5-7PM) FOR
S	SEPTEMBER	y6 PARENTS
	FRIDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER	NON UNIFORM DAY (see below)
	wednesday 1st october	SPACE DOME—KS2 CHILDREN
	THURSDAY 2ND OCTOBER	CHANGE OF MENU—JUNGLE FEST (see next page)
	FRIDAY 3RD OCTOBER	INDIVIDUAL SCHOOL PHOTOS
	MONDAY 13TH OCTOBER & TUESDAY 14TH OCTOBER	NO CLUBS DUE TO PARENTS MEETINGS (only Wraparound)



Individual school photos will take place on

Friday 3rd October 2025.

If you want to have a family photo with children who are older or younger than school age, please ring the school office to book an appointment from Monday 22nd September 2025.







Parents meetings in October

During the week of Monday 13th October, we will be inviting parents to come and have a 5/10 minute appointment with teachers to see how their child has settled in so far to their new year group. Please note the dates available for your child's class. Forms to sign up will come out in a couple of week.

Many thanks

Class Name and	Day of the Week
Teacher	
Tater Du	Tuesday 14th October
Mrs Burlton	Wednesday 15th October
L ou oudein o	A A a in all any 12th O a talla a ir
Longships Mrs Earley	Monday 13th October
Wis Laney	Wednesday 15th October
Round Island	Tuesday 14th October
Miss Steele	Wednesday 15th October
Sevenstones	Monday 13th October
Mrs Bird and Mr Mat-	Tuesday 14th October
thews	
Bishop Rock	Monday 13th October
Mr Kevern	Tuesday 14th October
Godrevy	Monday 13th October
Miss Trenoweth	Tuesday 14th October
Wolf Rock	Wednesday 15th October
Mr Curnow	Thursday 16th October



LOST PROPERTY

At this time of the year we are encouraging children to develop independence in looking after their own belongings. To help with this, please make sure that all items are clearly named, including bottles, jumpers, and coats.

We kindly ask that unnecessary items such as toys are not brought into school, unless this has been agreed with a member of staff. Reducing the number of personal items in school really helps the children in prioritising and organising the essentials.

If your child has misplaced something, our lost property is located in the foyer. Families are very welcome to come in and have a look at any time.

Thank you for your support in helping the children take responsibility for their belongings!